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AHS/MVCTC Informational Handout

| want to welcome you back to the 2022-23 school year. This letter will serve as an information handout for you in

regards to your attendance at MVCTC while still being an Arcanum student. Just a reminder that the first day of school for
MVCTC juniors is August 11 and for MVCTC seniors it is August 12. If you have decided not to attend the MVCTC, please
contact myself or Arcanum High School counselor Beth Kessler beth_kessler@arcanum-butler.k12.oh.us so that we can
make the change in your educational placement. One important item that | am asking that you do is please email me at
jason_stephan@arcanum-butler.k12.oh.us and let me know if you plan to ride the Arcanum bus to the MVCTC.
Students are not required to ride the bus. They are allowed to drive themselves or get a ride to the MVCTC.

TIransportation to and from MVCTC

- Bus will depart AHS at 7:18 from the west side of the elementary parking lot.

- Students will park on the elementary side of the building, to the west side of the parking lot.
- When MVCTC is in session, but Arcanum is not, transportation will still be provided.

- Students are still expected to follow Arcanum and MVCTC rules on the bus.

- Riding the bus to the MVCTC is a courtesy provided to our students. Students who do not follow bus rules will lose the
privilege to ride the bus to the MVCTC.

Delays/Cancellations

- If Arcanum is on a WEATHER-related delay, the MVCTC bus will also run on delayed time.

o If Arcanum is on a 2-hour weather-related delay, the MVCTC bus will depart at 9:18 am.

o If Arcanum is CLOSED due to WEATHER conditions, ALL busing is canceled, including bus transportation to and from MVCTC.
mmunication

- Students and Parents will still be a member of the Arcanum-Butler One Call system and will get all messages

- You may also follow us on social media through Twitter- @ArcanumHS, Instagram- @arcanumhs_trojans and
TikTok- @ahstrojans

- AHS announcements are emailed to AHS/MVCTC st nts every day. Plea heck remail t C nnouncements.

The teachers, staff, and administration of Arcanum High School wish you a successful school year! If you ever need anything or
have questions, please don’t hesitate to contact me at jason_stephan@arcanum-butler.k12.oh.us or by phone at 937-692-5174.

Yours in Education,
Jason Stephan

Our Mission: The Arcanum-Butler Local School District provides a caring and safe environment where students are challenged to
become lifelong learners and productive citizens.



